Minutes of the April 19, 2004 meeting of FAC

Present: R. Mazurek (chair), D. Litvin, D. Sanford, C. Day, H. Hartman, T. Lynn, M. Kline, J. McLaughlin.

The faculty affairs committee is forwarding the following resolutions to the Senate for consideration.

1. We agree with the change in the procedure for the five year post-tenure review that has been proposed by the administration, viz.: Two faculty members should do the peer teaching review, rather than one being done by the division head and one by a faculty member, as is the case at present.  Additionally, we recommend that the appropriate Division Head visit one class taught by the faculty member in order that the Division Head may obtain a clear impression of the teaching abilities of the faculty member; however, the Division Head would not write a faculty review letter in these cases.

2. We note a high reliance on part-time faculty at Penn State BLVC, especially in certain areas.  (Please see the attached data, the percentages of courses taught by part and full time faculty in 2003-04).  We recommend that reducing the College's reliance on part-time faculty should be an objective in the new strategic plan..
